
Bramshill Parish Council 
The Pheasantry, Bramshill Park 

on Thursday 16th March 2023 7.30pm 
 
 

23/01 Present:   SA, NS, BC, MS, AC, Cllrs Anne Crampton, Tim Southern, Tim Davies                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
and four parishioners. 
 

23/02 Apologies:   None 
 

23/03 
 
 
23/04 

Approved Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1st December 2022 were 
signed by SA. 
 
Elections:  The Chairman spoke of the forthcoming election process which is carried out 
every 4 years. Nomination papers will shortly be available for completion. 

 
23/05 
 

 
Matters arising for AOB:  None 
 

23/06 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finance:  
GS had circulated the income & expenditure statement and cash book by email. 
Retrospective payment: 
Zurich Municipal: - £149.05 annual parish insurance. 
Cheques authorised: 
Glynis Spencer: - £375 for Parish Council duties January – March 2023 
The balance of the bank after outstanding amount had been presented stands at 
£3061.78 including the grant balance of £400. 
 

23/07 
 

Access/Highways:  
07.1:  MS to chase Mr Holt from Hampshire Highways Department, regarding the land at 
Fiddlers Green following an agreement to repair damages to the verges caused by film 
crew. 
07.2:  TD to chase HCC re signage to be installed on Ford Lane to deter speeding.    

 
23/08 

 
Environment: 
08.1:  SA discussed the renewal planning application for Hatchgate Farm. BPC to reply 
with same comments. 
08.2:  BC spoke of Pre-Application for The Pheasantry for an enclosed car park. 
08.3:  Outstanding planning applications made by City & Country the previous owners for 
Bramshill Park were discussed. Awaiting notification from Planning Department for an 
update for a decision of withdrawal. 

  
23/09 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crime: Neighbourhood Watch and Police Update. 
09.1   Andy Walsh the new Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator (NW) gave an update. A 
request for the purchase of NW signs was sanctioned. 
09.2:   MS mentioned that fly tipping remains ongoing. 
09.3:  BC mentioned a major crime covering several properties on Hazeley Heath 
including Bramshill House and The Pheasantry where copper cables had been stolen 
following installation of generators by S.E. Electricity Board. 
 
AOB: 



 
 
 
 
 
23/10 
 

A representative from the new owners of Bramshill House gave us an overview of plans 
to re-instate the property to a single use property, together with plans to remove 
accommodation buildings and other outbuildings no longer required. The proposed ideas 
were welcomed by the Council. 
 
Next Meeting:  To be held on Thursday May 18th venue to be confirmed. 
 
The Chairman thanked Bob Coe for hosting the event.  
 
The meeting closed at 8.45pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

Cllr. Shaun Allison- Chairman SA 
Cllr. Nigel Stoate NS 
Cllr. Bob Coe BC 
Cllr. Margaret Sheerman MS 
Cllr. Annie Clarke AC 
Glynis Spencer - Parish Clerk GS 

  
  

 

  
 


